
Grouville School PSA AGM 

Date 19th September 23 

In Attendance 

President – Nichola Turner, Chair – Mike Phillips, Vice-Chair – Lynda Le Breton, Secretary - Michelle Rae 
Treasurer – Jon Boloat 
Lorraine Falle, Nina Lodwick-Campbell, Bella Rose, Katy Key, Gemma Parlett, Ludmila Dobrohotova 
Selina, Nicky, Laura,   

Welcome & Discussions  

Presidents Report 
Huge Thank You to the PSA. The PSA have given hours of time and energy to events that the children have really 
enjoyed. Be proud of the success of events and what has been achieved. 
All the events big or small take time and effort and not to underestimate the difference it makes. 
Extend thank you to Bella mum for donating the proceeds from her craft stall. 
We would like to Thank Jon for being our treasurer 5 years. 
Thank You to Nina for the Preloved uniform which is hugely appreciated by parents. 
£16,000 Library furniture for Key stage 1. 
Tech hiccups with the meadow boardwalk. We are not allowed to go on the boardwalk until it is sign off. 
 
See full Presidents report attached. 

 
Chairs report – Mike Philips    
Thanks to the committee, Bella and subcommittee for the summer fair. Nina for the preloved uniform, 
Mrs turner and Mrs Keys for all their support, PSA knowledge and PSA experience. 
 
See full Chairs report attached. 
 
Jon – Treasurer report 
£11,000 raised.  
Brilliant especially since things are financially hard for everyone. 
Foodie Themed sales, Dress down days and Christmas events. 
Not as many Dress down day and Hot Dog days this year.  
Easy fundraising and Stikins name labels are good fund raisers. 
We can also tap into Jersey Charity Funding. 
£2000 to the Meadow insurance and maintenance. 
 
See full Treasurers report 

 
Preloved Uniform Report 
£878.30 
World book day was a big success. 
Weekly Wednesday pop up shop and tagging on to events works well. 
Expenditures for essential boxes for uniform organisation. 
Promote the preloved uniform email to parents to email in orders. 
It was suggested to make some new preloved posters around the school. 
Look into a sum up machine that could also be used for the summer fair. 
New Treasurer could research this. 
If the teachers could inform the PSA when the Themed dress up days will take place in the year, then the PSA can 
gather second hand dress ups for each theme. 
See Full report attached  
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Playground. 
It was suggested Sensory Garden sounds could be added. 
It was mentioned that Centre point come in and do games and organise activities at lunchtimes. 
Sports bug also come in once a week at lunchtime to do games. 
 
Election of committee members. 
Chair-  Mike Phillips 
Vice Chair- Vacancy 
Secretary- Michelle Rae 
Treasurer- Lynda le Breton 
 
Regular Committee Members 
Nina Lodwick-Campbell 
Lorraine Falle 
Bella Molloy 
 
Class Reps 
1 per class, 2 per year. 
Kate from year 3 has step down but has a replacement. 
PSA to shout out to Class Reps and to get Class reps more involved with PSA. 
It was suggested to give class representative the job description.  
 
Events and Fundraisers for the year ahead. 
Lorraine would like to do a Golden Ticket Event, Charlie and the chocolate factory. 
 
Charity events by school this year are Tinathon, Shelter trust, Children in Need. 
Get Dress downs in the calendar and try to do them around the same time each month. 
 
What our we fundraising for?  
Restocking the library,  
Musical instruments for Mrs keys 
Playground Markings 
Classroom sunshades might be allocated by education. Mrs Turner will enquire with education. 
Sensory ideas for the sensory garden zen area 
Playground Toys  
Teachers Wishlist 

Next Meeting 

Ask DJ Nelson what dates he is available? 

Class rep job description and advertise for positions 

Summer Fair Date or Summer Camp Out 

Christmas Craft Fair 

Dress Down Days 

Hot Dog Days  

Doughnut Days 

1st Tuesday of every month 6pm either at 4pm or 6pm on Teams or at School. 

 

10th October 2023 


